Greensburg City Council

Work Session June 25, 2008 6 pm

County Meeting Trailer, E. Wisconsin Street

Mayor Bob Dixson called the meeting to order. Pledge of Allegiance was said and prayer said by Mayor Dixson. All council present.

City Administrator’s Report
Steve Hewitt updated council on various city projects. The Business Incubator walls are going up on the south end and the north end floor will be poured next week. 

Mr. Hewitt introduced Kathryn Takis from Pilgrim Films to address the council. Ms. Takis said that her crew is winding down on their production and on July 7th the majority of the crew will be leaving. At this time, there will be a season 2 that will have 6 episodes. They want to have a going away celebration for the town and to provide an opportunity to film a final community gathering for the closing of the show. They are asking council to give the ok to have a barbeque dinner and fireworks on Sunday July 6th at the 547 Arts Center at the 200 block of west Wisconsin. This has been a central location of their filming with the arts center, water tower and Big Well all in that area. The mayor, council, and audience voiced many concerns that we do not want to take away from the Mulllinville Fourth of July celebration and that their community has invested a lot into the festivities planned for that day. Mr. Hewitt said that this party is not really a 4th of July celebration, but a good-bye party for the film crew. It was the consensus of the council to support the party but that it was extremely important for the community to attend the Mullinville events.

BNIM Implementation Plan Update

Stephen Hardy and Rachel Wedel presented council with the implementation plan that breaks down the Master Plan into actionable steps. They reviewed the plan with council and suggested holding a council retreat in Kansas City to dive deeper into the plan to plan for next year and how to move the plan forward. Mr. Hewitt also commented that he and BNIM have discussed making changes to the residential code to reflect the green initiative. Mr. Hardy said that they would be small, affordable residents but would change how ‘green’ the residence is. The mayor and Mr. Hewitt both said that credibility is important for Greensburg to really show we are walking the talk.
Mr. Hardy presented the mayor and council with an award from the Sustainable Cities Competition that he was presented with last week in London. Greensburg is among 9 other winners. He said that Greensburg was the most talked about project and this is an incredible affirmation of all of the hard work. 

Mr. Hewitt said that staff will be looking into dates for the council retreat and would like council to let him know which dates will not work.

Meeting adjourned.

_________________________________

____________________________________

Robert A. Dixson, Mayor 



Steve Hewitt, City Administrator
